Celella, Jessica

From: Perez, Jose on behalf of Murillo, Maribel **Sent:** Wednesday, October 01, 2014 11:37 AM

To: Celella, Jessica **Subject:** File # 140817

Jessica,

Would you please add the letter below to the file.

Thank you,

From the Office of: Alderman Pérez

Maribel Murillo

Legislative Assistant to José G. Pérez Alderman-12th District 414-286-2861 Maribel.Murillo@milwaukee.gov

October 1, 2014

Alderman José G. Pérez City Hall 200 E. Wells Street Milwaukee, WI 53202

RE: Installation of traffic calming speed humps South 9th Street – West Lapham Blvd to West Greenfield Ave (ST211140180)

Dear Alderman Pérez:

Sorry I cannot attend the public hearing that the Public Works Committee is having today regarding the installation of the speed humps. My husband, Cipriano, and I are very much in support of this.

Cars just speed down this street without having consideration that many children live on this block. I have five grandchildren and they always invite other children to come and play with them. I am surprise that more children have not been hurt by the speeders. Also children from Allen Field Elementary School and St. Anthony School need to walk to school and they have to cross 9th street to get to school.

There have been many accidents that have occurred with cars speeding on 9th Street and cars speeding thru the alleys. I know that many do not bother reporting it to the police, for reasons unknown. Two years ago my car was parked in front of my house and someone that was speeding down the street lost control of their car and hit my car. It was a hit and run so I had to pay for the repairs.

Another concern is that people are using the alley, on the 1400 and 1530 between 9th and 8th Streets as a drag race area.

Thank you in advance for everything you do for our community.

Sincerely

Maria and Cipriano Sanchez 1530 South 9th Street Milwaukee, WI 53204 (414) 643-8644